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March 18, 2020

To: P&G Business Partners

As a key supplier to P&G, we are committed to helping all of you continue operations during the outbreak of the coronavirus (COVID-19).  We know that continued operations of our facilities and the operation of our supply chain is critical to our region’s direct response to the pandemic, and we are here to help you navigate this uncertain external environment.
 
Currently, we interpret the definition of “essential” to include the production of P&G’s products, especially those relating to the hygiene, cleaning and health care of U.S. consumers. Accordingly, we should continue operating P&G’s plants in cooperation with our suppliers to continue making, packing and shipping such P&G products. 
 
We know that some of your operations are being impacted or could be impacted by state or local rules intended to limit the spread of COVID-19 by imposing curfews or sheltering in place. This is leading to uncertainty across our supply chain due to these current restrictions and others that may become necessary in the future. We are diligently working to encourage federal intervention that would exempt P&G’s products and our raw/pack materials from these impending rules.  But in the U.S., our public health system is split into 2,684 state, local, and tribal public-health departments, and with each of them having authority to impose quarantines in their respective jurisdictions, we currently cannot rely on one national standard.
  
Please contact your SRO immediately if you are operating in a state or locality that has begun to institute restrictions that are affecting your operations so that P&G Government Relations can either initiate or help augment your efforts to ensure you are exempt.

Please do not hesitate to let us know if we can provide any additional to support to you and your employees during this unprecedented time.
 
Best,
Stew Atkinson - Chief Purchasing Officer - Procter & Gamble
 

